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August 14, 2005

Prof. Clive R. Clayton, Director, SPIR

Prof. Rong Zhao, Coordinator, SPIR

NY State Strategic Partnership for Industrial Resurgence (SPIR)

SUNY, Stony Brook 

Dear Drs. Clayton and Zhao:

I am writing to thank you for facilitating ZyDoc’s participation in the SPIR program over the last several years. Your assistance in identifying and subsidizing undergraduate and graduate computer science students through the program helped to bolster our technical staff.  This has been instrumental in the success of our company especially in the area of medical transcription.  We are very appreciative of the Small Business Innovation Research program that was also helpful with advice.  With the funding assistance and the increased productivity garnered by the students, we have been able to develop a robust series of software solutions that improved our ability to provide transcription and other services to our physician clients.  

The students were all hard working and were a pleasure to work with.  They enjoyed challenges and performed exceptionally.  Their work is a tribute to the quality of students and the quality of the education in the SUNY Computer Science School.  We were so pleased with their work that we hired three of them full time following graduation to supplement our staff.  We are now working with the fifth student from the program with similar benefits.  You should be proud that the projects they worked on have won multiple awards from the software, speech recognition and medical informatics industries and are in daily use by hundreds of physicians.  These include 3 LISA awards, SpeechTek's Most Innovative Speech Recognition Solution, the Healthcare Tablet PC Award of the Year in 2003 and ZyDoc was ranked third nationally by the Institute of Medicine in Medical Transcription in 2004.  

The SPIR Program has been a great benefit to our company and has resulted in additional employment by ZyDoc.  The medical transcription ASP services developed with the help of the SPIR program are utilized on a daily basis in the preparation and distribution of thousands of medical encounters.  Physicians rave about the application and service that improves their productivity.  This ultimately results in better documentation and improves the quality of patient care and outcomes.  The software now is further extending the value chain to physicians and patients via secure Internet and fax distribution of the documents. 

I enthusiastically endorse the SPIR program and have recommended it to other local executives.  It appears to represent a winning balance representing the interests of the University, Industry and students.  The value of the work performed by the students is appreciated by our company and has resulted in increased employment and a good educational experience for the students.  It is a winning combination.

Sincerely,

James M. Maisel, M.D.

Chairman, ZyDoc.com

www.ZyDoc.com

jmaisel@zydoc.com
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